Mounted Eagles 

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

August 11,2014

Present: Lynn Fairbanks, Cheryl Triplett, Aggie Stroot, Lise Lunde, and Mel Salzl

Cheryl T. called the meeting to order at 6:30.

Mel S. made a motion to approve the agenda. Aggie S. made a second. The agenda was approved. 

Minutes: Lise L. reviewed corrections to the July minutes. Aggie S made a motion to approve the minutes with corrections. Mel S. made a second. The July minutes were approved. 

Financial Reports: Aggie S. presented the financial report. The Walk N Roll has already used $4300 of funds at this point in time. Funds were generated from for t-shirts, mile markers and entertainment. 

Cheryl T. informed board that an additional $373 to budget from Pizza sales. 

Pizza Ranch Night: The income from event this year was approx $500. Lynn F. reported that amount is similar to last year’s income. 

Aggie S reviewed numerous questions related to the financial statement. Lise L made a motion to approve financial report. Mel S. made a second. The financial report was approved. 

Executive Directors Report: Lynn F. reported that the last Turtle Race would be held on Sept 20. Income from the Turtle Races was $6300.

Volunteer Report: Cheryl T. informed board that 2 potential volunteers have filled out applications on the website. There will be an orientation for new volunteers on August 20. The summer volunteers will be finishing there time in the next few weeks. 

Lise L reported that some volunteers approached her with request to cover non-horse topic at next mandatory volunteer training session. There were requests to learn more about autism spectrum and ADD and ADHD disorders. The board members presented a number of potential presenters including: 


Kathy Ogden – Paul Bunyion Cooperative


Cindy Rieck – Physical Therapy


Joleen Parks – Special Education


Parent panel

Lise L will talk over options with Susie with plans to implement a topic in this area for the fall presentation. 

Old Business: 
Horse Update: 

Aggie S. informed the board that the horse committee had looked at 2 horses since the last meeting. The first horse, Dolly, had some questions of rear lameness. The group then met for a few hours to review multiple ads that were compiled by Aggie S. Staci G. donated a “horse wanted” ad on Facebook to assist with search. There was a response to the ad from Julie Friday. The group went to see KC, Julie’s quarter horse mare and she met the approval of all the committee members. In addition, Julie is interested in volunteering. KC will be able to take over most of Ace’s riders. Ace will be retired from the program when KC arrives and is ready to work with riders. 

The board agreed that the committee would continue to look for horses but that only an exceptional candidate would be considered until next year. 

Board of Directors: 

The board discussed recognition of past board members. They agreed to invite Mary H. and Jan M. to dinner on a Monday evening in October. 

Carol Meredith declined invitation to submit application to the Board of Directors. 

Fundraisers: 

Pizza Sales: Cheryl T. reported a profit of approximately $800 from pizza sales. Next year she will pursue working with Gourmet Pizza Parlor in Little Falls. She recommended that the board consider using Connie’s Kitchen for the Rider’s Banquet as the facility is very easy to find and very clean and user friendly. 

Brat Sales: Profit from the Brat Sales was $506. There were no expenses from the event. There were 3 to 4 volunteers at the tent for both Friday and Saturday. Would consider repeating event next year. 

Pizza Ranch tip Night: Lynn F reported that profit from event was $579. This year there were 15 volunteer workers.

Night with The Stars: Aggie S. informed the board that tickets can be purchased on line at the Mounted Eagles Website. Mel S. reviewed that press release that Sandy Strom-Gieseke submitted. Mel S sent out Save the Date cards.  Tickets can be purchased at Boomers Pizza and at the Nisswa Chamber. Lynn F. will put information on the event in the Nisswa Chamber Newsletter in early September. Board members were encouraged to work on obtaining donations for the silent auction. 

Mel S. presented new Mounted Eagles banner to the board. 

Walk N Roll: Mark Stange may be getting some donations for the silent auction but has some other obligations at this time. Board members are encouraged to solicit any additional donations for the silent auction. F informed board that in the Walk N Roll flyer the dinner location in one part was incorrect. Lynn F. informed board that most of the sponsors for the event have committed. Lynn F. and Cheryl T. will be guests on Community Focus for WJJY on August 19.

Hoofin It: Aggie S. will send out registration forms to previous participants by Friday. She will meet with Mary H and Kris Bergen in the next few weeks for further planning. 

New Business: 

Aggie S. opened discussion regarding increased utilization of Facebook for increasing exposure of Mounted Eagles to the community. The ad that was donated by Staci Grattan was very instrumental in finding KC for the program. The board discussed ways to increase use of social media for the Mounted Eagles. 

Lise L. made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mel S. made a second. The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm. 

The next meeting will be on September 8. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lise Lunde

